OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

JUL 2 4 2017

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 446 without my signature.

It would authorize a school district, county office of education or State Board of
Education to donate surplus property or obsolete instructional materials to individuals in
adjoining states.

This bill is unnecessary. Current law already authorizes the donation of these obsolete
materials to public agencies in other states. A school district or library in Nevada that
receives materials from a California school district can certainly then donate materials to
individuals in Nevada.

Sincerely,
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